
Adopted on March 13, 2023 

CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION (CQA) 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES FOR February 14, 2023 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

The dual in-person/Zoom general membership meeting was conducted by CQA 
President Joey Strait and called to order at 9:32m. 

Reminders and President’s Welcome, No Cell Phones, Fragrance Free, etc 
 
Intro Speaker Hope Bell Zooming in from Canada with "Zentangle Quilting" 
presented her “Hope’s Quilting Journey” lecture. 
 
Announced Silent Auction Basket and cut off time will be after the break. 
 

BREAK   

 

continued - REMINDERS AND PRESIDENT’S WELCOME 

• Welcome New Members & Guests 
• Birthday wishes - February Babies 
• Special Presentation to Sharon Norbutus as a CQA Charter Member       

by Rose Gamboa. Rose read a thoughtful history and tribute (hard copy is 
attached with this filing) about Master Quilter Sharon Norbutas and 
presented her with a certificate of Honorary Charter Membership. 

• Nominating Committee for 2023-4 still needs help filling positions       
such as Secretary, Speaker Hospitality. Thelma A. also announced open 
positions – Historian, Library spokesperson, Travel, UFO Challenge.  

• Treasurer Report – Jodie S. - Account balances are – checking $8,754.43, 
Saving $33,641.83, CD $ 18,808.59 totaling $61,204.85. 

• Two (2) opening for Flying Flags Retreat ($40), Mar. 21-23, contact Sue W. 
if interested in attending.  



• Workshops Announcements - April "Hoodie from Orphan Blocks"       
may be in jeopardy, "Zentangle Quilting" Zoom workshop            
scheduled for March 25 taking sign-ups see Jennifer Bower. 

• Vanessa Buescher of the Library presented newly purchased books and 
reminded everyone to take home crates. 

• Patti Westberg announced Commander of the USS California Jim Henry has 
written “thank you” notes to all quilters that donated a quilt to those under 
his command. Please see her to pick up your “thank you”. 

• Barbara Witman reminded everyone of the President’s Block. 
• Comfort Givers is disbanding, members of the team are retiring;       

Barbara Witman will take the lead on fabric and quilt management.       
Only COMPLETED Quilts will be accepted from now on.  

• Distribution of Quilt Kits from Comfort Givers 

 

WAYS & MEANS 

SHOW & TELL 

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Thank you all - Our next meeting is March 14 - Our Guest Speaker, Lilo Bowman, 
will be Zooming in from Texas.  Her lecture is "Love Where You Create." 

ADJOURNMENT – 11:50am 

Minutes respectfully submitted by,   

/s/ Jane Aiello, CQA secretary  

 


